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November 26, 2024 
 

 
Statewide Medicaid Managed Care (SMMC) Policy Transmittal: 2024-19 
 
Applicable to the 2018-2024 SMMC contract benefits for: 

 Managed Medical Assistance (MMA) and MMA Specialty 
 Long-Term Care (LTC) 
 Dental 

 

RE: Update to PT 2024-11: Diabetic Supplies – Pharmacy Services  
 

The managed care plan must provide the services identified in Attachment II and its Exhibits in 
accordance with the Florida Medicaid State Plan, the applicable federal waivers, as well as the 
Florida Medicaid promulgated rules in Chapter 59G-4, F.A.C., that include the Florida Medicaid 
Coverage and Limitations Handbooks, Florida Medicaid Coverage Policies, and services listed in 
the associated Florida Medicaid fee schedules, except where the provisions of this Contract or 
the applicable federal waivers alter the requirements set forth in the Handbooks, Coverage  
Policies, and Medicaid fee schedules. (Attachment II, Section VI.A.1.e.)  The purpose of this policy 
transmittal is to provide the managed care plan with additional information regarding the coverage 
of diabetic supplies initially shared in PT 2024-11.  
 
Additional information on the provision of diabetic supply services is as follows: 
 

• Insulin pump therapy and associated pump supplies (HCPCS: E0784, A4230, A4231, and 

A4232) will remain on the DME fee schedule and continue to be reimbursed as a DME 

product after December 31, 2024. 
 

• Continuous glucose monitors (CGMs) (HCPCS: E2102, A4238, A9276, A9277, A9278) 

will only be reimbursed through the DME fee schedule via prior authorization documenting 

that the patient is currently using or has been prescribed a traditional insulin pump (E0784) 

requiring an infusion set with tubing and insulin cartridge. 

 

• Insulin pumps adjudicated through the pharmacy point of sale must also receive the 

accompanying CGM through the pharmacy. 

 

Effective October 1, 2024, the managed care plan must not collect rebates for diabetic supplies 
provided in accordance with Rule 59G-4.252, F.A.C., Diabetic Supply Services.   

https://ahca.myflorida.com/content/download/25076/file/PT%202024-11%20Diabetic%20Supplies_9.13.2024%20SIGNED.pdf
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If you have questions or concerns, please contact your Agency contract manager. 

Sincerely, 

Brian Meyer 
Deputy Secretary for Medicaid 

BM/sc 




